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The Hiawatha City Council met in a special meeting on June 24, 2013. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. Council members present: Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton and Dick Olson. Staff present:  Deputy Clerk, Kelly Kornegor; Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna; City Attorney, Mark Parmenter; Engineering Coordinator, John Bender and Construction Observer, Nick Streng.  Guests present: None.
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 
Pledging Additional Financial Support for Services provided by Neighborhood Transportation Service (NTS)

In February 2013, at the request of Kay Fisk of Neighborhood Transportation Service (NTS), City Council provided a letter of support to the JARC Federal funding program challenging legislators to back fill the mission of Map 21 or to find another avenue to support NTS’s providing convenient, quality, affordable transportation to employment and educations responsibilities.

On Tuesday, June 18, 2013, Mayor Theis, City Administrator, Kim Downs and Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna met with Kay Fisk of Neighborhood Transportation Service (NTS) again to discuss the status and get an update on NTS since the completion of this year’s legislative session.

Fisk informed staff that NTS was not successful in receiving any back fill funds from the state but did make some progress in planting some seeds with them for potential future funding.  NTS’s main source of funding was from JARC which will run out on September 30, 2013.  Kay requested the City’s support for their programs by requesting an additional dollars.
Mayor Theis, Kim Downs and Cindy Kudrna reviewed the current FY13-14 budget and determined there are funds available to help with NTS’s shortfall in funding.  Kudrna recommended payment to NTS in the amount of $2,500.00 utilizing available funding in the FY13-14 General Fund.

Council member, Bob Rampulla commented that NTS helps our people here in the City.  Council member, Dick Olson agreed it was a great cause.  CCB Packaging has several employees that use this program.
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #13-160 pledging an additional $2,500.00 from the General Fund for FY13-14 to Neighborhood Transportation Service (NTS) to support services provided to City of Hiawatha residents offering convenient, quality, affordable transportation to employment and education responsibilities, second by Bob Rampulla.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None

Resolution #13-160 approved. 

Tower Terrace Corridor MPO FY14-FY17 Transportation Improvements Project Application

City Staff requested Council authorization in proceeding with the filing of the Corridor MPO FY14-FY17 Transportation Improvements Project Application under the assistance of Hall and Hall Engineering.
Mayor Theis informed Council the Tower Terrace FY14-FY17 Transportation Improvements Project Application was due by Monday, July 1, 2013.
Engineering Coordinator, John Bender added that Theis and he attend the Metropolitan Planning Organization (CMPO) meetings and at the last meeting there were a number of things dealing with Tower Terrace.  CMPO passed a motion calling for funding submittals for the use of un-allocated FY14-FY17 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) funds.  The funds are available for only those projects in the 2040 Fiscally Constrained Plan and one of the new projects added was all of the Tower Terrace interchange including the piece from the interchange to Center Point Road.  Hall and Hall designed the original concept with five (5) lanes and additional right-of-way with an estimated cost of $3 million.
Bender continued to explain in order to apply for funding the City has to fill out requirements in the application to receive the 80/20 funds.  The application has to be submitted by Monday, July 1st.  Mike Dufoe of Hall and Hall Engineering will finish the application and during the budgeting process next fall we will need to have our 20% for FY17 projects.

The FY17 funds for selected road and trail projects become available in October 2016 including the following:

· $3,696,800 for all trail projects

· $924,200 for road projects

· $466,000 for road or trail projects

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #13-161 authorizing City Staff under the assistance of Hall and Hall Engineers to proceed with the annual application process for the Corridor MPO FY14-FY17 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP), an 80/20 federal/local reimbursement program which comes from the fiscally constrained portion of the long-range transportation plan; filing of the application is for the purpose of receiving FY17 Surface Transportation Program (STP) funding assistance for the section of the I-380/Tower Terrace Road from the new interchange to N Center Point Road, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

Resolution #13-161 approved. 
Consideration of Adding Sidewalk and Cross Walk Improvements along Emmons Street Connecting to Guthridge Park Project Including Flag Pole Area to the Boyson Road Trail Project

City Administrator, Kim Downs prepared a memo in the June 18th Council packet informing Council that the Safe Route to School grant was denied for funding assistance for the sidewalk/cross walk improvements along Emmons Street connecting to Guthridge Park project including the flag pole area to the Boyson Road Trail project.  Downs also mentioned staff may come back for authorization to move forward with the project.
In Down’s memo prepared for the special meeting packet tonight, she provided the following update:

The existing sidewalk system near Hiawatha Elementary School is only 4’ wide.  It is the critical link between the heavily used trail system that connects the school to surrounding neighborhoods and other public facilities.  The sidewalk runs along a pre-ADA collector road and the outdated existing sidewalk ramp crossing is not ADA compliant.  This sidewalk also does not accommodate shared use and as a result, bicyclists have been observed riding out in the street.  City Staff would also like to connect this sidewalk to the flag pole area that connects to another sidewalk area in Guthridge Park.  

$32,000 of Local Option Sales Tax and Service (LOSST) dollars was budgeted in FY14 in the event the Safe Route to School grant was not awarded and $2,000 in donation was received from the Friends of the Park.  Farmers State Bank donated the flag pole for this project.
City Staff requested Council authorization in moving forward with the sidewalk and cross walk improvements along Emmons Street connecting to Guthridge Park project including flag pole area to the Boyson Road Trail project and authorization to include it in the plans for the Boyson Road Trail from 15th Avenue to 18th Avenue including the Boyson Road pedestrian median and sidewalk along 18th Avenue to Clark Park, approved at the June 18th Council meeting.  By combining the projects the City hopes to receive better pricing from the contractors for design and concrete work.
Council member, Bob Rampulla asked the total length of the trail on Emmons Street.  Council member, Marty Bruns answered it is 8/10 of a mile around the outer loop.

City Administrator, Kim Downs stated if the Emmons Street sidewalk and crosswalk improvements are added to the Boyson Road trail project the costs may come in above the $32,000 estimate.

Council member, Dick Olson clarified the request stating either we do the Emmons Street project alone or we bundle it with the Boyson Road project but it will cost more to go out for bid for a contractor to perform the work.  Olson felt if that was the case then we do the project ourselves.

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #13-162 authorizing City Staff to proceed with plans for the construction of the Emmons Street Trail and Cross Walk Improvements connecting to Guthridge Park Project including the flag pole area utilizing available funding in FY14 Local Option Sales Tax and Service (LOSST) dollars in an amount not to exceed $32,000.00, with donation of flag pole by Farmers State Bank and a donation of $2,000.00 from the Friends of the Parks. The City will be hiring for concrete stamping in the flag pole area and all other construction work in connection with this project being performed by City crews, second by Bob Rampulla.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson
NAYS: None

Resolution #13-162 approved. 
Town Center/Oakbrook Possible Closed Session as Per Iowa Code 21.5(j) Regarding the Purchase or Sale of Particular Real Estate
Bob Wheeler moved to go into Closed Session at 5:41 P.M. as per Iowa Code 21.5(j) to discuss Town Center/Oakbrook purchase or sale of particular real estate, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None

Motion carried.

Bob Rampulla moved to go out of closed session and enter into regular session at 7:04 P.M., second by Bob Wheeler.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None

Motion carried.

Discussion/Possible Action Regarding Town Center/Oakbrook Purchase or Sale of Particular Real Estate

No action was necessary regarding Town Center/Oakbrook purchase or sale of real estate.
Other Council Discussion

Engineering Coordinator, John Bender updated Council on the status of the temporary traffic signal at the intersection of Blairs Ferry Road and Miller Road.  Bender received a revised list of probable cost from Dave Elgin from Cedar Rapids Public Works Department.  The revised list contained additional costs for signal equipment and cable and design and administration costs.  The total estimated project costs are now up to $90,000.00.  Originally the City agreed to split the costs of the project up to $50,000.00 not $90,000.00.  Bender will continue to work with Dave Elgin.

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:05 P.M., second by Bob Wheeler. Motion carried. 

                                                                                      

__________________________

                                                                                     

Tom Theis, Mayor

ATTEST: 
______________________________
Kelly Kornegor, Interim City Clerk
